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SAL VE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, 10~ 

Vol. 1 7 No. 3 1986 

TOM CHAPIN HEADLINES 
SALVE REGINA WORLD HUNGER CONCERT 

Salve Regina will present "Your Neighbor is Hungry," a 
concert to raise public awareness regarding world hunger and to 
benefit local charities on Friday, October 17, 8:00 p.m., at 
Rogers High School auditorium. Performing at the concert will be 
members of Salve Regina's Orpheus Society. 

The featured guest performer will be Tom Chapin. Chapin, 
brother of the late singer/songwriter Harry Chapin, has performed 
numerous benefits for worthy causes with special attention paid 
to world hunger. It was his brother Harry who founded the non­
profit organization World Hunger Year (WHY). Tom has been an 
active participant in WHY's ongoing efforts to continue Harry's 
work. 

A campus-wide effort has been made at Salve Regina to 
organize the concert. Under the direction of the Dean of 
Students Office and the Office of College Activities, numerous 
Salve student groups have orchestrated the event's planning. 
Students from Salve's theatre, music, administration of justice, 
management and art departments have volunteered their time and 
skill. The College's Student Life Senate has also participated. 

Tickets for ''Your Neighbor is Hungry" are $5 for the general 
public and $6 at the door. They may be obtained at the College 

more ... 



HUNGER CONCERT (continued) 

Activities Office, Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 
p.m. The office is located on the main floor of the newly-opened 
Wakehurst Campus Center. Entrance is from the Lawrence Street 
side. 

All profits from the concert will benefit local soup 
kitchens. For further information contact the College Activities 
Office at extension 351. 

* * * 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

JONATHAN FRID OF BARNABAS COLLINS FAME 
TO OFFER WORKSHOP AND PERFORMANCE 

Jonathan Frid will be performing in "Fools and Fiends," a 
compilation of supernatural and human tales of horror and folly, 
on Saturday, October 18 in Salve Regina's Megley Theatre. Best 
known for his role as Barnabas Collins on }\BC' s "Dark Shadows," 
Frid will also offer a one-day workshop on Sunday, October 19 
beginning at 1:00 p.m. 

In the production of "Fools and Fiends" Frid uses only a 
stool and podium for his presentation. He vocally dramatizes his 
collection of prose and poetry creating his own commentaries to 
lead into each selection. 

Frid will open Sunday's workshop with a discussion on how he 
developed as an actor playing a succession of "heavies," 
beginning at the age of 16. He will talk about the development 
of his one-man show as well as his criteria for choosing 
material. 

Also speaking at the workshop will be Mary O'Leary, 
assistant to the producer of the daytime soap, "Guiding Light." 
She will focus on what goes on behind the camera of a production. 

There will be no reservations for the workshop. Seats will 
be available on a first-come, first-served basis. Tickets for 
"Fools and Fiends" are $5.00 and may be purchased at the Mercy 
Hall Theatre Box Office, Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m. Curtain is at 8:00 p.m. 

For additional information on the workshop or performance, 
contact the Theatre Department at extension 236. 

* * * 
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JI.NNOUNCEMENTS 

Mcl(ILLOP 
----galle_ry __ 

The McKillop Gallery at Salve Regina is featuring a "R.I. 
Clay Invitational" from October 6-30. An opening reception will 
be held in the gallery on Thursday, October 9 from 7:00-9:00 p.m. 
The public is invited to attend. 

Five artists who live and/or work in Rhode Island were 
invited on the basis of their diverse approaches to the clay 
medium. They are: Taggart Aitken, M.F.A. from the Rhode Island 
School of Design, instructor of art at Community College of 
Rhode Island; Harriett Brisson, M.F.A. from Ohio University, 
professor of art at Rhode Island College; Belinda Gabryl, M.F.A. 
from the University of Texas at Austin, part-time instructor of 
art at Salve Regina College; Lawrence Bush, M.F.A. from Alfred 
University, instructor of art at Rhode Island School of Design; 
and Bob Silverman, M.F.A. from Alfred University, part-time 
instructor of art at Massachusetts College of Art. 

The McKillop Gallery, located in Mercy Hall on the corner of 
Leroy and Lawrence Avenues, is open Monday through Thursday 11:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Sunday from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

* * * 

CONFERENCE ON ARMS CONTROL 

On Saturday, November 15, Salve Regina College and the 
Newport Institute will present a conference on the topic: "The 
Dilemma of Security in the Nuclear Age: Can We Resolve It?" 
Scheduled to speak at the conference are three experts on arms 
control and U.S. - Soviet relations: Dr. James F. Tierney, 
Executive Director of the Fund for Peace, Admiral (ret.) Eugene 
J. Carroll, Deputy Director, Center for Defense Information, and 
Dr. Thomas H. Etzold, formerly Assistant Director of the U.S. 
Arms Control and Disarmament Agency and currently a Fellow at the 
Center for Naval Analysis. 

The conference will be held in the O'Hare Auditorium from 
· 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and is open to the entire College 
community as well as the general public. Admission is free for 
students, faculty and staff. Lunch, in Miley, will cost $5.00. 
For further information, contact Dr. Heath Twichell at extension 
249. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN 

The 1986 United Way Campaign began Friday, October 3, 1986 
and will end October 24, 1986. As Sister Lucille has stated, 
"Your sacrifice by participating is testimony to an important 
mission of the College: to serve the needs of others especially 
those whose needs are greatest." Volunteer workers for the 1986 
College Campaign are: 

Mary Ann Baines 
Jane Bethune 
Paul Cardoza 
Anne Cunningham 
Kathy Davis 
Forrest Edward 
James Farrington 
Jody Grauer 
Catherine Graziano 
Sister Madeleine Gregoire 
Robert Kulo 
Sister Elizabeth McAuliffe 
Raymond McKenna 
Robert McKenna 
Br. John McNiff 

Frank Maguire 
Richard Marquise 
Sister . Kathryn Murphy 
Patricia Murray 
Sister Blanche Ouellette 
Vincent Petrarca 
Barbara Reardon 
Janice Rego 
Br. Michael Reynolds 
Dina Scott 
Lynn Sheedy 
Sister Mauricita Stapleton 
Jeanie Silvia 
Heath Twichell 
Paula White 

One of these workers has contacted each member of the 
administration, faculty, and staff to accept pledges and 
donations for the Salve Regina United Way Campaign. 

If you have not been contacted, or need additional 
information about the United Way, call Cherilyn Freda at 
extension 465/466. 

* * * 

TALK ON SOUTH AFRICA 

An evening talk on South Africa will be the topic of 
Economic Geography on October 21 at 7:00 p.m. in Pell 203 by Dr. 
Vernon Domingo of Bridgewater State College, Mass. The talk has 
been arranged by Mr. Michael L'Heureux, Instructor of Geography 
at Salve Regina. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SISTER SHEILA TO CHAIR R.I. COMMITTEE FOR THE HUMANITIES 

Dr. Sheila Megley, R.S.M., provost of Salve Regina, has been 
elected chairperson of the Rhode Island Committee for the Humani­
ties (R.I.C.H.). The Committee is comprised of twenty-three 
members from the scholarly humanities community and the general 
public. 

R.I.C.H. is the state program of the National Endowment for 
the Humanities (N.E.H.) and has been nationally recognized as one 
of the outstanding state councils by N.E.H. Its purview extends 
to granting funds to community organizations and academic 
institutions in support of projects which promote public 
understanding and appreciation of the humanities. Lectures, 
exhibits, discussions, films and various media events are some of 
the formats used for the organization's educational outreach. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Camille Allen, Education Department, has recently 
presented a session at the 38th Annual New England Reading 
Association Conference in Manchester, New Hampshire. Her topic 
was "Preparing Students for a Computer-Using Society.'' 

* * * 

Barbara Dean, Assistant Professor of Nursing, has been 
elected to serve as President of District III, Massachusetts 
Nurses Association for a second term 1986-88. She also serves on 
the Cabinet on Nursing Ethics on the State level. 

* * * 

Dr. John Greeley, Professor of Religious Studies, recently 
gave a talk to the Serra Club of Newport on the cult movement in 
the United States and the positive aspects of some cults. 

* * * 
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FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Arthur Krim, Geography Department Chairman, will be the 
featured speaker on October 15 at the Boston Medical Library on 
"Jacob Bigelow and the Origins of Mount Auburn Cemetery," and on 
October 18 at the Massachusetts Archaeological Society in 
Attleboro on "The Nature of Native Trails in New England." 

* * * 

Ms. Lois Wims, Administration of Justice Department, will 
address the Cranston Business and Professional Women's Club on 
October 14 at the Greenwood Inn in Warwick at 6:30 p.m. In 
celebration of National Business Women's Week, she will be giving 
the keynote address, "The Changing World of Working Women." 

* * * 

Deadline for the next NEWSBULLETIN is Friday, October 17. 
Publication date is Thursday, October 23. 
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